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MEETING MINUTES 
 
 
September 18, 2023, meeting of the Mayor’s Ad Hoc Committee on 
the Naming of City Facilities  
Present: Jason Levesque, Richard Whiting, Joe Morin, Liz Allen  
 
PHILBRICK SQUARE: Committee discussed city manager’s suggestion for the naming of the 
city-owned parcel at the corner of Court Street and Great Falls Plaza (where “Bud Form” 
sculpture is situated) as “Officer Norman Philbrick Square” or “Philbrick Square” in honor of 
fallen Auburn Police Officer Norman Philbrick, who was killed in the line of duty. Agreement 
that this would be a good idea; there is already a city park named for fallen Officer Rodney 
Bonney (Bonney Park). Liz will submit nomination using portal and will create a concept 
drawing/rendering for simple white statuary/granite sign.  
 
MUSTANG ALLEY: Committee discussed naming the (currently unnamed) access road in 
front of Norway Savings Bank Arena (that connects to TJ Maxx plaza) in honor of CMCC: 
“Mustang Alley.” Liz will develop a map and renderings of proposed street sign in 
preparation for group to present to council during 10/16 workshop.  
 
NOMINATION FORM: Review and approval of the electronic nomination form. 
 
NOMINATION PROCESS: Committee established the following nomination, review and 
approval process for the naming of city-owned facilities… 
 

• Nomination period each fall (10/20) with a 30-day deadline. 
• Committee review to follow. 
• Verification with Androscoggin Historical Society for verification of claims, if 

appropriate. 
• Background check on individual nominated by Auburn PD. 
• Council presentation & decision. 

 
 
 
Next meeting: October 23 at 4:30PM. 
 
 
 
 


